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March 26, 2011 
 
Department of the State 
P.O. Box 6100 
Parliament House 
Canberra, ACT 1600 
Australia 
 
Re: Support of Origins, Inc. for the Commonwealth of Australia’s Inquiry into Forced Adoption Policies and Practices 

Dear Senators: 

Thank you for granting a Senate inquiry into Australia’s forced adoptions as requested by Origins, Inc. As this Senate inquiry 
has the potential to set a precedent for the human rights of unwed mothers and their families around the world, TRACK fully 
supports the mothers’ demands for an official record of Australia’s forced adoption history. 

Led by internationally adopted Koreans, TRACK (Truth and Reconciliation for the Adoption Community of Korea) is aware of 
the parallels between the abusive and coercive adoption practices reported by the Australian mothers and the practices 
reported by mothers here in South Korea that have been imported from Western countries. 

Most notably, these practices include: coercively counseling mothers to relinquish their children for adoption instead of 
informing mothers of alternatives to adoption or the impact of adoption; gaining consent for adoption before the child’s birth; 
using incomplete paperwork to proceed with the adoption process; performing unnecessarily speedy adoptions; and 
marketing newborn children to potential adopters.  

Among the official South Korean bodies that are well aware of past adoption abuses and/or current practices targeting 
unwed mothers’ children for adoption include the Korean Women’s Development Institute, a government think tank; the 
Welfare and Labor Complaints Division of the Anti-Corruption and Civil Rights Commission; the national government’s 
Ministry of Gender Equality & Family; and the South Korean parliament’s Women’s and Family Committee.  

We hope for an outcome that rectifies Australia’s past abuses, sending a strong message to the international community 
that your country is taking the lead on safeguarding human rights. In addition, your inquiry sets a strong example for South 
Korea, where 38.8% of babies born to unwed mothers in 2007 simply fell off the statistical charts – they went unaccounted 
for after birth and are presumed to have been adopted through private arrangements, often orchestrated by health care 
providers, that lie outside the law. Therefore, along with our allies in the adoption community, TRACK will continue to 
monitor the Senate inquiry with much optimism as we stand in solidarity with the mothers of Origins. 

With warmest wishes from 
 
The board, staff and members of TRACK  
(Truth and Reconciliation for the Adoption Community of Korea) 
 
Attachment: Statistics table from Reviewing Issues on Unwed Mothers’ Welfare in Korea: Intercountry Adoption, Related 
Statistics, and Welfare Policies in Developed Countries, published May 2009 by Korean Unwed Mothers Support Network 
and Korean Women’s Development Institute. In addition, we are happy to provide you with any personal introductions or 
written information you would like to substantiate our above claims if you would find it helpful to your inquiry.  
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